2/27/21

Star Letters Editor:

Congratulations; once again the Star investigative team has clearly, accurately and comprehensively documented the fact that Ontario’s private, for-profit care homes are substandard, dangerous, profiteering death traps (“Higher death rates in LTC homes tied to for-profit ownership, analysis shows” 2/27/21). For these “homes,” including those owned by Chartwell and Extendicare, the bottom line is profit, not care. To serve their wealthy shareholders, they exploit, underequip and underpay essential staff. Meanwhile, thousands of seniors and persons with disabilities are cruelly neglected; have not been vaccinated;
thousands have died too soon. Nearly 4,000 seniors have already died from COVID-19; too many others have suffered ageism, including elder abuse.

These “homes” have always been dysfunctional, health-threatening and dangerous. In their willful ignorance, incompetence and arrogance, Doug Ford’s government denies that the institutional care-home model is dysfunctional, exploitative and inhumane. If they gave a damn, they’d have charged owner-operators with profiteering and worse. 

These “homes” should be rapidly replaced with small, humane community homes and expanded home care, saving thousands of lives and millions of dollars every year. 
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